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Dear Parents/Carers, 
Remote Learning Survey Feedback – (February 2021)
I do hope you and your families are continuing to keep well.  Having analysed the feedback from our recent survey I wanted to provide some information I hope is helpful.

You said…

Some parents highlighted that they did not feel confident or were unsure of how the school ensured online safety for their child.

Did you know…?

As a school, all pupils and staff follow North Lanarkshire’s ICT Acceptable Use Policy. This policy is signed by pupils and parents on an annual basis, usually at the start of the school year. The policy outlines five key areas of responsibility.

	Be secure:
	Keep your passwords to yourself and don’t share them with anyone.

Don’t leave your computer without logging off.

	Be polite:
	Remember anything you do can be traced back to you.

	Be safe:
	Don’t share your personal details with other people.

	Be legal:
	Only put materials on Glow that you are allowed to.

	Be responsible:
	If you see something that is wrong, please report it to your teacher. 


To protect pupils, our Internet service provider, performs rigorous filtering and checks for inappropriate and offensive material. Nevertheless, all parents should be aware that the potential to access inappropriate material does exist and that no filtering technology can   completely guarantee that a pupil will never come across inappropriate material in some   form or other. All pupils using the computers in school are supervised to ensure that on- 

line access is an enjoyable and rewarding experience.  Any concerns, regarding your child’s safety online should be immediately reported to your child’s class teacher or a member of the leadership team.

Did you know …?

Online safety is an integral part of the school’s curriculum for pupils. The school works in

partnership with a range of agencies and services including, CEOP, the NSPCC and our
community police team to raise awareness about how children can access the internet

safely. I have included some website links below for your information:

www.thinkuknow.co.uk
www.ceop.police.uk
www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
You said…

A few parents were not aware of how to access support for their child’s wellbeing. As a rule of thumb- both Mr Clinton, Head Teacher and Mrs Hart, Depute Head Teacher can be contacted using the school office phone, 01236 632110, or our email address enquiries@cumbernauld-pri.n-lanark.sch.uk for any concerns you may have.

Did you know…?

Getting it Right for Every Child (GIRFEC) is a national policy to help all children and young 
people to grow, develop and reach their full potential. Its focus is to improve outcomes for children and their families. The role of the Named Person is to provide a single point of  

contact for children up to 18 years old for advice, information and support. The named 

person for Cumbernauld Primary is Ed Clinton, Head Teacher, 01236 632110.

Did you know…?
Jenny Hart, Depute Head Teacher co-ordinates all aspects of additional support for children across the school. She is involved in the formulation of GIRFme plans in consultation with class teachers, pupils and parents.  Where appropriate, both Mr Clinton and Mrs Hart will link with a range of services to meet the needs of the children.  
For your information, we have outlined below a range of supports and services available  to our families:

  North Lanarkshire Council- Financial Inclusion Team

  The Financial Inclusion Team provides support to all families experiencing difficulties.  

  Support includes:

· Crisis grants

· Maximise income

· Free, confidential benefit check

· Help with claims, disability

· Help with appeals

· Representation at tribunals

· Liaise on people’s behalf

· Assist with debt

· Assist with budgeting 
Contact details: (e)- fit@northlan.gov.uk (t) 01698 332551 

Alternatively a confidential referral can be made on your behalf by the school at your request.

Understanding Your Child – Solihull Approach

Free online courses for residents of North Lanarkshire. Go to: www.inourplace.co.uk and 

enter the relevant ‘access code’ to gain FREE (prepaid) access. For technical support 

contact Solihull.approach@heartofengland.nhs.uk or 0121 296 4448 (Mon-Fri 9am-5pm)

1. Understanding pregnancy, labour, birth and your baby. Access code: LANERCH1.

2. Understanding your baby. Access code LANERCH2

3a. Understanding your child (0-19 years) or 3b Understanding your child with additional needs. Access code LANERCH3.

4. Understanding your teenager’s brain. Access code LANERCH3.

5. Understanding your brain. (for teenagers only!) Access code LANERCH3

Cumbernauld Resilience Group

A group set up to provide assistance to the people of Cumbernauld. It is a confidential group set up to provide support, food and guidance should you require it.

(t) 07707860976

Educational Psychology Helpline.

Who is it for?
School staff/other professionals, parents/carers and young people.
What will it provide?
Advice/phone consultation support to help manage the stresses that can be felt by children and young people at this difficult time.
How to get in contact:
Phone: 01236 812380. 10am-3pm Monday to Friday (Please leave a message and the    

service will return your call)
NHS CAMHS

The NHS Lanarkshire Child and Adolescent Mental Health Service (CAMHS) is a specialist service for infants, children and young people. The service accepts referrals up to the young person’s 18th birthday if they are still experiencing moderate to severe emotional, behavioural or mental health issues. (t) 01236 438402

NHS Lanarkshire Speech and Language Therapy

This service continues to offer general advice and support.

(t) 01698 575707 (Please leave a message and the service will return your call)

(e) sltenquiry@lanarkshire.scot.nhs.uk
ChildLine 

Get help and advice about a wide range of issues, call on 0800 111.

Cumbernauld Health and Social Care

Please contact Cumbernauld Health and Social Care Department for advice, support and resources for parents, individuals and families. (t) 01236 638700

Parent Zone 

A website for parents and carers that gives information about education in Scotland and provides ideas to help parents and carers support their child’s learning. (www.education.gov/parentzone)

Enquire

Enquire is a Scottish advice service for additional support for learning. They aim to:

· Raise awareness of children’s rights to extra support in school 

· Help families and schools work together to ensure children get the support they need

· Provide advice to children and young people who may be struggling in school

· Offer resources to parents
(t)- 0345 123 2303

Sleep Scotland 
Supporting every child to get a good night’s sleep.

(e) enquires@sleepscotland.org
(t)- 0131 258 1258

Breathing Space – Tel: 0800 838587, http://breathingspace.scot/
Children and Young People (Women’s Aid) – Tel: 01698 483193 http://womensaid.org.uk
Cruse Bereavement Care – Tel: 08088 081677, http://crusescotland.org.uk
Domestic Abuse Helpline – Tel: 08000 271234
Family Support Partnership Lanarkshire – Tel: 01698 421333
Lanarkshire Alcohol & Drug Service – Tel: 01698 285828
National Society Prevention of Cruelty to Children – Tel: 08088 005000
NHS 24 – Tel: 08088 084000

Samaritans – Tel: 08457 90 90 90 / 01698 429411

Social Work Emergency Service North Lanarkshire – Tel: 0800 1214114

Kind Regards,
Ed Clinton 
Head Teacher
[image: image2.png]CUMBERNAULD






